
VILLAGE BOARD OF TRUSTEES
MEETING SCHEDULE

WWW.LAKE-VILLA.ORG

Village Board meets the 1st and 3rd Mondays 
of each month.

April 1, 2024 @ 7:00pm
April 15, 2024 @ 7:00pm
 May 6,  2024 @ 7:00pm
May 20, 2024 @ 7:00pm

THE VILLAGE OF LAKE VILLA
www.lake-villa.org
65 Cedar Avenue
Lake Villa, Illinois 60046

Hours: Monday - Friday, 8:30 am - 4:30 pm

Village Hall				    847-356-6100
Village Fax				    847-356-6217
Police and Fire Emergency		  911
Police Non-Emergency		  847-356-6106
Fire Non-Emergency			   847-356-2525

Village Officials
Mayor: James McDonald		  jmcdonald@lake-villa.org
Village Clerk: Mary Konrad 	      	 mkonrad@lake-villa.org

Village Trustees:
Allena Barbato				   abarbato@lake-villa.org
Scott Bartlett				    sbartlett@lake-villa.org
Glenn McCollum			   gmccollum@lake-villa.org
Jeff Nielsen				    jnielsen@lake-villa.org
Tom O’Reilly				    toreilly@lake-villa.org
Doug Savell				    dsavell@lake-villa.org

Village Hall
Village Hall will be closed May 27, 2024 for Me-
morial Day.  Regular hours will resume the next 
business day.

A message from the Mayor

@VOLakeVilla Village of Lake Villa

be a good neighbor

hydrant flushing

V i l l a g e  V i e w s
  April 2024 - May 2024

cop on a rooftop
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Dear Residents,

It is finally spring. We have many differ-
ent events coming up as the weather gets 
warmer. The Lake Villa Police Department 
will be hosting their Cop on a Rooftop event 
at the Lindenhurst Dunkin’ on Friday, May 
17th from 5am-12pm in support of the Special Olympics of Illinois. 

The Lake Villa/Lindenhurst Community Partners have planned their Live 
Music in the Park series.  The concerts will be at the Lehmann Mansion, 
Parkman Pavilion, Caboose Park and the Lake Villa District Library.  The 
first concert is scheduled for June 5, from 7-8:30pm at Parkman Pavilion.  
Performing that night is the “GooRoos”. On June 12, Johnny Russler & The 
Beach Bum Band (Jimmy Buffet) will be performing at the Lehmann Man-
sion.       

The 2024 Miss Lake Villa Pageant will be Tuesday, June 18, 2024 at 7 p.m. 
at the Lehmann Mansion. Candidates will participate in an interview with 
a panel of judges as well as displaying their personality, presentation skills, 
& character. They will also answer impromptu questions on the stage. The 
contestants range in age from 6 to 8 years old for the Little Miss; 11-13 
years old for Junior Miss; and Miss Lake Villa contestants are 16-21 years 
old. Follow our Facebook page for further details on how to sign up for the 
Miss Lake Villa Pageant. 

The Village’s annual Celebration of Fall event will take place on Saturday, 
September 7, 2024 from 3pm - 8:30pm, followed by Fireworks. Applications 
will be available starting the beginning of May. 

For more updates on what is going on around the Village, follow my face-
book page @Mayor James McDonald.

Respectfully,

Jim McDonald, Mayor
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dunkin’ cop on a rooftop

The Lake Villa Police Department will be partnering up with Lindenhurst Police at the Lindenhurst Dunkin’  locat-
ed at 3200 Sand Lake Road to rally support for the Special Olympics athletes. The 2024 Cop on a Rooftop event 
is scheduled statewide for Friday, May 17th from 5am to 12pm. Each guest who makes a donation will receive a 
coupon for a free donut. Guests who donate $10 or more will 
receive a Dunkin’ Branded Travel Mug and a coupon for a free 
medium hot coffee. 

Cop on a Rooftop
Dunkin’ (3200 Sand Lake Road, Lindenhurst, IL)

Friday, May 17th, 2024
5am - 12pm

@VilllageofLakeVilla
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lead service line   
identification

initiative & Survey

Recently, the Federal Government mandated that 
municipalities must find out where lead services 
are located throughout the community to begin 
the process of eliminating them. Lead, unlike other 
drinking water contaminants, is usually not pres-
ent in the drinking water source. It results from 
the distribution system or on-site plumbing itself. 
Lead gets into water at the tap when water cor-
rodes lead in pipes, fixtures, and solder. The most 
impactful way to reduce the risk of exposure to 
lead in drinking water is to remove the lead service 
line that brings water to your home from the water 
main.

To find out if you have a copper, lead, or galvanized 
steel service on your property, you can perform a 
test on the water service line where it connects to 
the water meter to determine the material of the 
water service line on your property.

The Village of Lake Villa is surveying all homes to 
identify existing lead service lines. Please complete 
the brief Water Service Line Material survey to 
determine the material composition of your water 
lines by using the QR code below.

For any further questions, please call the Village at 
847-356-6100.

Follow The Village on Social Media
Like us on Facebook and follow us on Twitter for news and updates:

                  @VillageofLakeVilla                     @VOLakeVilla                Village of Lake Villa

important info 
about your drink-

ing water

Our water system has been 
sampled for a series of unregu-
lated contaminants. Unregulat-
ed contaminants are those that 
don’t yet have a drinking water 
standard set by the EPA. The 
purpose of monitoring for these 
contaminants is to help the EPA 
decide whether the contami-
nants should have a standard. 
As our customers, you have a 
right to know that this data is 
available. If you are interested 
in examining the results, please 
contact Jim Bowles at 847-356-
6100 ext. 301 or P.O. Box 519 
Lake Villa, IL 60046. This notice 
is being sent to you by the Vil-
lage of Lake Villa. State Water 
System ID# IL 0970840.

Hydrant Flushing

The Village performs hydrant 
flushing in mid  to late April.  Signs 
will be posted as a reminder.  You 
may experience rusty water or a 
temporary change of the water 
pressure during this process.  If 
you notice rust in the water, let 
your water run for a few minutes 
until it clears.  Avoid doing 
laundry when rust is visable in 
the water. 

Lake Villa
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New waste hauler
We are pleased to inform you that the Village has signed a con-
tract with LRS as our new waste, recycling, and landscape hauler 
beginning May 1, 2024. As part of the new service, residents 
will receive new garbage and recycling carts. Residents will 
continue to have weekly garbage and recycling service and 
1 bulk item per week. Extra trash will require one sticker per 
bag. Stickers will be available for sale at the same retailers 
(Village Hall & Jewel Osco in Round Lake Beach). 

Service days throughout the community will remain the 
same throughout the month of May. Effective 6/1 all homes 
in the Village of Lake Villa will be switching to a Friday 
service day. The entire Village of Lake Villa’s first Friday 
service will be 6/7. Please note, service times are subject 
to change. 

In the near future, you can expect the following communica-
tions via USPS regarding the transition process:
•	 Early March, residents should have recieved a postcard 

that explained how to select your cart size. If no selec-
tion was made, the resident will receive the same size 
cart currently being used by Waste Management.  

•	 In mid-March, residents should have received a more 
detailed mailer from LRS in the form of a brochure going 
into detail regarding waste, recycling, landscape waste, 
organics, and the Leaf Vacuum program. 

If you have any questions, please call LRS at 844.Need.LRS or 
by email at service@LRSrecycles.com

 

Spring season is approaching - remember to be a
good neighbor

Residents take pride in their properties and neighborhoods and often contact Village Staff 
with concerns about issues they feel impact the character and apparence of the community - 
Here are some helpful reminders we can all take to be a good neighbor:

•	 Maintain landscaping & weeds - Grass/lawns should not exceed 8 inches in height. 
Please keep your shrubbery and trees in good health and condition, especially when it 
encroaches over public sidewalks.

•	 Ensure vehicles are operable and parked - Vehicles, including recreation vehicles, boats 
and trailers, should be parked on hard surfaces (pavement, concrete, etc.) at all times. 
They should be operable (no flat tires) and properly licensed.

•	 Garbage and outdoor storage - Garbage must be disposed of in an approved covered 
container and can only be placed at the curb on scheduled pickup days. If you are storing 
materials outdoors, ensure they are stored in enclosed containers or completely covered. 

•	 Accumulation of Rubbish - Properties shall be kept clean and clear of accumulation 
of trash, junk, partially dismantled motor vehicles, wrecked motor vehicles, discarded 
appliances, furniture, or other similar items and materials.

•	 Keep structures and property in good conditions - All buildings, exteriors, and ac-
cessory structures, including windows, doors, sheds, fences, garages, pools, siding, etc. 
must be kept in good and safe repair. Rental inspections are required prior to a tenant 
moving into a rental property. 

•	 Keep swimming pools clean and in good repair - All swimming pools are required to 
be maintained in a clean and sanitary condition, and in good repair. 

•	 Follow construction hours carefully - Ensure construction activity on your property is 
limited to 7am - 8pm Monday- Friday, or 8am - 8pm on Saturdays, and 9am - 8pm on 
Sundays.

•	 Signs, signs, everywhere signs - Signs are not permitted on Village right-of-ways (gen-
erally the area between your sidewalk or driveway apron and the roadway). Garage sale 
signs, election signs, or for sale/for rent signs, community event, or sporting club signs 
are allowed on private property. Garage sale signs may be posted for no more than 3 
consecutive days and must be removed at the end of the event.

•	 Keep lights turned down low - Outdoor lights shall not illuminate onto adjacent prop-
erty owned by another person. Please make sure your outdoor lights, including any 
flood lights, are pointed downward so as not to spill onto adjacent yards.

If concerns arise, talk with your neighbor! Your neighbor may not realize that a condition 
on their property is causing a concern. Communication and consideration are key. For 
more information you may contact the Village at 847-356-6100.


